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AGENDA INFORMATION SHEET 

 

DEPARTMENT: Denton Municipal Electric 

 

GM:   Antonio Puente Jr., General Manager 

 

DATE:  January 13, 2025 

 

 

SUBJECT 

 

Consider recommending adoption of an ordinance of the City of Denton, a Texas home-rule municipal 

corporation, authorizing the City Manager to enter into an Interlocal Cooperation Agreement for the 

Underground Conversion of Existing Overhead Distribution Lines with the City of Corinth, Texas, a 

Texas home-rule municipal corporation, for the removal of overhead facilities and the installation of 

underground facilities operated by Denton municipal electric located between N. Corinth St. and Corinth 

Pkwy; providing for the expenditure of funds not to exceed three hundred two thousand, six hundred and 

fifty-four  and 00/100 dollars ($302,654.00); providing for reimbursement to the City of Denton for 

converting the overhead facilities to underground;  providing an effective date. 

 

INFORMATION/BACKGROUND 

 

DME has been requested by the City of Corinth to convert 1300 feet of existing electrical overhead 

facilities between N Corinth St and Corinth Pkwy to underground for a distance of 1400 feet starting at N 

Corinth St and ending at Corinth Pkwy (Figure 1).  The proposed project is estimated to cost $302,654 of 

which the City of Corinth is responsible for payment.  Prior to any work being initiated, an Interlocal 

Cooperation Agreement is required that sets forth the terms and conditions related to the requested 

relocation.   

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff recommends adoption of the ordinance. 

 

FISCAL INFORMATION 

 

City of Corinth – estimated $302,654 

Project will be funded through DME Capital Improvement Program 

 

EXHIBITS 

 

Exhibit 1: AIS for Corinth Conversion Project 

Exhibit 2: Ordinance and Agreement 
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Figure 1 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

      Jerry Fielder, P.E.  

Executive Manager of Engineering Services 

      Denton Municipal Electric 

 

 

For information concerning this item, contact: Doug Breon, Engineering Supervisor, 940-349-7509. 

 

Legal point of contact: Marcella Lunn, 940-349-8339 


